
April 23, 2019

British Columbia Securities Commission
Alberta Securities Commission
Ontario Securities Commission
Canadian Securities Exchange

Dear Sirs/Mesdames: by registered mail

RE: Canamex Gold Corp. (the “Company”)
Change of Auditors

We have been provided with and read the Notice of Change of Auditor dated April 16, 2019 (the
“Notice”) with respect to our resignation as auditors of the Company provided as required under
National Instrument 51-102 (the “Instrument”). Pursuant to section 4.11, paragraph (5)(a)(ii)(B)
of the Instrument, we confirm:

· In relation to Item (a) of the Notice, we acknowledge having been asked to resign as the
Company’s auditor but have no basis to agree or disagree with the remainder of the
statement.

· In relation to Items (b) and (c) of the Notice, we are in agreement.

· In relation to Item (d) of the Notice, we disagree with the statement. With reference to section
4.11, paragraph (7)(e)(iii) of the Instrument, we advise of a reportable event for an unresolved
issue with the Company as follows:

(A) The Company has not paid our Firm’s audit fees pertaining to our audit of the
consolidated financial statements for the year ended December 31, 2017, for which
we issued an auditors’ report dated April 23, 2018.

(B) We have discussed the issue outlined at (A) with the Company’s audit committee of
the board of directors.

(C) We are not aware of whether the Company has authorized our Firm to respond fully
to inquiries by any successor auditor concerning the issue outlined at (A).

This confirmation is based on our knowledge of the information at this date.

We understand that the Notice of Change of Auditor, together with this letter and a similar letter
from Smythe LLP, Chartered Professional Accountants will be provided to the Company’s
registered shareholders with the meeting materials relating to the Company’s next annual general
meeting of shareholders.

Yours truly,

MANNING ELLIOTT LLP


